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Toronto builders beware!

Toronto building permits are still stalled

As the garbage piles up in community parks; local pools remain dry; and children 

are without daycare and summer camps, there is one other aspect of the Toronto 

Municipal Workers Strike that is hitting the real estate development industry 

particularly hard – there are no building permits being issued by the City of 

Toronto.

Since the commencement of the strike on June 22, 2009, the City re-assigned its 

non-unionized management workers to maintain essential services – this did not 

include the issuing of building permits or the associated building inspections.

Starting July 20, 2009, as more and more workers have crossed the picket lines, 

the City has been able to redeploy certain workers back to the business of issuing 

building permits.

However, only permits filed before June 22, 2009 that deal with “small 

residential and commercial projects and standalone plumbing and mechanical 

installations” will be processed.  It seems that this will only include small additions 

and renovations to existing structures and that no permit applications will be 

considered for the construction of new buildings and no new permit applications 

will be accepted by the City until the strike is over.

Furthermore, no construction progress inspections are being completed by 

municipal employees; however, the City advises that qualified professionals may 

be hired by a builder to complete certain inspections and provide documentation 

of building code and permit compliance that the City will rely on when the strike 

concludes.  But a word of caution, when the strike concludes, if the City is not 

satisfied that compliance has been demonstrated, municipal inspectors will make 

orders or take any action necessary to achieve such compliance.  This action could 
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include an order to tear down any building progress that went beyond the inspection stage 

of the last issued permit!!

Needless to say, despite the limited movement in the Municipal Building Department 

described above, it is not just garbage that is piling up in Toronto – it is also building permits!
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